From: Contact Centre (CRM) <contact@ribblevalley.gov.uk>

Sent: 19 August 2022 14:22

To: Planning

Subject: Planning Application Comments - 3/2022/0726 FS-Case-445603223

Planning Application Reference No.: 3/2022/0726

Address of Development: Victoria Terrace Mellor Brow BB2 7PL

Comments: There has been many breaches regarding trees on this site, Also merging with other planning
applications to confuse the situation and destroying protected woodland. The point of a PTO is to protect, If there
isn’t room to build then don't allow the planning, there is already a dispute with regards to damage all ready done
with this developer and damage to neighbouring trees and roots.

Lots of trees felled for no reason at the site saying had Ash dieback (they were EIm trees!)

No tree reports were done of the site to start with and lots of species were destroyed for no reason with wildlife
severely effected such as bats, owls and deer. The area had a great woodland and wild life that has been now
stripped on this site, Why should more damage be aloud in this area.



